
 
 

750 W Center St, Suite 301 
West Bridgewater, MA 02379 

781-713-4725 
 
 

T-Mobile 
Cullen Morgan 

Site Acquisition Consultant 
750 W Center Street 

Suite 301 
West Bridgewater, MA 02379 

(941) 549-7263 
cmorgan@clinellc.com 

September 22, 2023 
  
ATTN: Melanie A. Bachman, Executive Director 
Connecticut Siting Council 
10 Franklin Square 
New Britain, Connecticut 06051 
 

RE: Commencement of Construction Activity – TS-T-MOBILE-052-220621 
199 Town Farm Rd, Farmington, CT 06032 
 

Dear Ms. Bachman: 
 
 The purpose of this letter is to notify the Siting Council that the construction activity 
associated with the above-referenced T-Mobile telecommunications facilities has been 
completed. Additionally, please see the attached construction complete photos and FSSI 
Letter as required by the Council.  
 
 If you have any questions or need any additional information regarding these 
facilities, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Cullen Morgan 
Site Acquisition Consultant 
Centerline Communications, LLC (Agent to T-Mobile) 
Mobile: (941) 549-7263 
cmorgan@clinellc.com 
 
 
 



Final Report of Special Inspections 

Project: CTHA367A (T-Mobile Anchor Project) Date: August 18, 2023
ATC Id: 411258
Location: 199 Town Foar Road, Farmington, CT
Owner: T-Mobile Northeast LLC 

Engineer of Record: Derek J. Creaser, P.E. 

Centerline Communications, LLC. 

To the best of my information, knowledge and belief, the Special Inspections required for this 
project, and itemized in the Statement of Special Inspections submitted for permit, have been 
performed and all discovered discrepancies have been reported and resolved. 

Interim reports submitted prior to this final report form a basis for and are to be considered an 
integral part of this final report. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Special Inspector 

Derek Creaser, P.E. 
Director of A&E 
Centerline Communications 
dcreaser@clinellc.com

Representatives of Centerline Communications, LLC performed the Final Inspections after the 
construction of the telecommunications facility at the above-referenced address. The Final 
Inspection was performed on August 9, 2023. 

Based on my knowledge, information, and belief the T-Mobile Installation substantially conforms 
to the approved plans, IBC 2015, 2018 CT State Building Code, Structural Standards for Antenna 
Supporting Structures and Antennas (ANSI/TIA-222-H), and the following: 

1. Final Construction Drawings dated 05/24/22, prepared by American Tower. 

All deviations from the approved plans do not endanger the intended occupancy of the facility 
and equipment substitutions are approved as equivalent to the original specifications. 
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